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School Year 2018 – 2019 

Approximately Fifty-five hours of auditions were held on February 16th, 17th and 18th.  128 

students attended the weekend auditions for approximately 60 to 68 open spots. Students will 

be notified of their acceptance status the week of March 12th.  

Department Chairs have indicated that there were many excellent students from many 

different backgrounds, varying degrees of prior training, coming from different towns from 

across the state of New Mexico. However, with our applicant and audition numbers being lower 

than last year, we have decided to schedule rolling auditions in April in hopes that we widen 

our applicant pool and fill all of our open 9th grade spots. While experienced a decrease in 

applicant numbers, our demographics report from last month show an increase in the areas we 

were focusing on which reflect the success of outreach, admissions and NMSA as a whole.  

Data regarding accepted students is not available at this time as final lists are still being 

compiled but will be reported next month.   

 


